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Southside BMX Club
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November  2006

Welcome New Members

· Tanami Hansen
· Kimberley Hansen

· Cameron Martin
· Tristan O’Brien

We hope you enjoy your racing with us at SOUTHSIDE BMX Club. Please don’t hesitate to speak to any committee members if you have any questions.

Christmas Wind-Up

Will be Sunday 10th December at Point Walter. There will be a small charge of $10 per family. Please put you name down for catering purposes & pay your money ASAP. If you would like your non member child/ren to receive a Santa gift, there is a $5 per child fee. Please see Tanya or Roxanne for this. It’s always a fun family day with lots of activities for everyone. All you need to bring is a salad & drinks, Picnic gear etc, bathers … A map & flyer are available at the canteen. Starting at 11am till late. Trophy presentations will be approx 1pm.

Christmas Wine Hamper Raffle

Please, can ALL members make donations of wine or beer or chocolates ASAP. The hamper is growing, but we need as much as we can, so we can sell more tickets. If we get enough goodies we can make more prizes & bigger hampers. The tickets are available at the canteen for $1 each OR 6 tickets $5. Please feel free to sell them to family & friends too. This is our last major fund raiser for the year & we NEED to make it a successful one.

Members

If you have anything you want included in the newsletter or if there is any information you need to share with the club & or committee. Please email our Secretary Byron Mavrick at the following address byronmavrick@hotmail.com . He will direct it to the appropriate person. Thank you.

Warm Up Track

The car park in front of the BMX track will be sectioned off before racing to be used as a warm-up track for all riders. This area has become quite dangerous with kids, bikes & cars all vying for their own space. Please keep this area clear. Thank you. 

Thank You

To Corey Miller for the use of his Bobcat & time last weekend for the busy bee. As you can see, the berms & track are in far better shape due to the re-surfacing from the busy bee & track team. Thanks guys, from all riders.
Wine Tour

The Swan Valley wine tour was held last weekend & a wonderful time was had by all who attended, some enjoyed it more than others- You know who you are !!!!  We visited 3 wineries & 2 breweries, with lunch & German beer at the Duckstein Brewery. Huge thanks to Roxanne for organising the tour for us. It’s not an easy job to co-ordinate & we all appreciate it. I think that this will be an annual event for parents, so keep it in mind for spring 2007.

Leaving Early

If you have to leave during racing for any reason before moto 5, please tell the staging officials. That way, they know you are not able to finish the race meet. This saves time in them calling out your name several times and waiting for someone who is not going to show up. Thanks for your cooperation. 

Congratulations

To Jarrah Hansen on winning the $100 Double up with DK & Answer promotion held by BMXA. Jarrah has won this National competition for nominating a friend to join BMX. Well done Jarrah.
Safety Issues; Very Important

Riders MUST wear long sleeved tops tucked into pants; also long socks to cover their ankles must be worn. This is NOT negotiable. Helmets must be done up tight (two finger space between strap and chin). During practice riders must not stop on the track, in particular the top of berms and jumps on the 1st straight. These rules are for your own safety.
Bike Checks

We will be holding some bike checks shortly, in particular for new riders to help them get the most out of their race machine. Sometimes a few adjustments can make a lot of difference in the performance of the bike & rider. Dates TBA

Ladies T-Shirts

These are available now if you have not picked yours up. There are a few extras, so Ladies if you are interested please see Cath or Tanya to see if your size is available. $20 each.

Race Jerseys

The order of race jerseys have arrived and available now. Cost is $60 each. Sizes available are from 8 to XL. We have a few adult polo shirts available too. We have various sizes available. If you would like one please see the ladies at the canteen.

Race Calendar 2007

A provisional race calendar is available at the canteen now. As soon as it is finalised, members will be emailed a copy (hopefully with the December newsletter).

Gate Practice

Carl and his band of willing helpers are continuing with the gate practice on Thursday afternoons 4pm – dark. Please note, we cannot open the track without 1st Aid in attendance & riders in full race/protective gear. NO children under 18 years are to operate any gate equipment & or safety flags. As per BMXA rulings. Any parental help would be appreciated. See Carl or Ross at the track.

Canteen News

There is a roster in place to help with various duties in the canteen. We need your help; it is too busy for 1 person. Please see Lisa & put your name down. Donations of cakes etc for afternoon tea are also very welcome. Parents please keep your children out of the canteen on race days. It is very busy & dangerous. This applies to ALL Riders and siblings, if mum is working in the canteen, you must wait at the door. If you want food & drink please go to the front like everyone else. Thank you for your cooperation. 

Nominations

Due to the large number of riders nominating at Southside, racing will have start on time. Therefore nominations will close at 3.20pm SHARP! IF YOU ARRIVE LATER THAN 3.20pm YOU WILL BE ABLE TO RACE BUT YOU WILL NOT BE SCORED

Licenses due to expire:

Jasmine Davis
3 December 2006
Jackson Davis
11 December 2006

Upcoming Events Reminder:

This is traditionally a quiet time for BMX racing.

BMXWA 2007 calendar now available on the BMXWA website. This has the dates & locations of the Super Series for next year.

· December Champbikx
-
Saturday 2nd & Sunday 3rd December
· Night Series
-
Dates & times available on the BMXWA web site
· Finals on Friday 24th November at Wanneroo.
For Sale:

· 2006 GT JUNIOR – Ridden by Rachel Gaskin (1WA). Bike is in excellent condition. $460 Phone Richard 0439 906 051
· FMF JUNIOR Expert – complete bike OR frame & forks. 2 bar carbon & Scythe forks. Phone Ross 0437 208 277
· 2006 FOX race pants, black, size 28. Good condition $60. Phone Cath 0417 186 806
· Club caps and bucket hats
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